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President's Message 
 
Greetings, fellow British car 
nuts!  Once again, many thanks to 
those who gave us another full - 
house at the August meeting! 
     
Bob Ravich, who sponsored our 
August event - the trip to 
Raceworld  USA - gave a glowing 
report, and all those attended were 
equally  enthusiastic!   As Bob 
suggested, this could be a repeat 
event next year! Thanks again, 
Bob! 
 
It looks like September is going to 
offer something for everyone -
from the Fall Auto Fair at Lowe's 
Motor Speedway - September   
13th-16th, to Concours de Graylyn 
– September 21st-23rd, to our 
own  club event of the month - 
Abingdon, Virginia - September 
29th and  30th.   As of the August 
meeting there were still a few 
rooms available at the Alpine 
Motel in Abingdon. So, if you 
would like to join the fun, make 
your reservations soon!   
 
Don't forget that we have been 
invited to join the NC MG club 
of Raleigh for a mountain outing 
the first weekend of October! 
Contact Clyde and Karen Hollar  
At 704 873-8409 for more 
information. Tyrone and I are 
planning to join the group on  
See Esther Column 1, page 2) 

�

�
Would this be the ideal British sports car for the 
America market? Photo submitted by Robert 
Wassen 
 

Club Events for September 2007 
 
Sept 13-16. Fall Auto Show. Lowes 
Motor Speedway. Charlotte, NC 
Sept 21-23. “Course de Graylyn.” 
Winston-Salem, NC 

Sept 25. Club Meeting, Wise Guys, 
Statesville, NC 

Sept 29. Abington VA Weekend. n 
Meeting Place for Abingdon Trip          
 
We will be meeting at the BP gas 
station on the left side of north bound 
Highway 115 at 8am on Saturday 
September 29th. This is about 1 ½ 
miles north of where Highway 901 
meets 115. Our first meal as a group 
will be lunch. Anyone from further 
North please contact us for a 
Wilkesboro meeting location. My cell 
# is 704-873-9548 (morning of 29th) 
Home #704-592-5523. e-mail- 
w0mgb@conninc.com. We plan to 
have a complete itinerary to handout 
at the beginning of our run to 
Abingdon.  
���
�������   

 
Club Members Visit 
RaceWorld  
by Cliff Gordon 
 
Here is a brief report of the 
Raceworld USA tour. Check out 
the photos at the end of this 
report. 
 
We had five people for the 
Raceworld USA tour. Many 
thanks to Bob Ravich for setting 
up the tour. 
  
Also present were Larry Yow, 
Clyde Hollar,  Terry and 
Clifton Gordon.  
 
We arrived around 10 am and 
spent some time looking at one of 
the race engines on display in the 
lobby. We never figured 
out which big three engine they 
copied. I figured it was a mix of 
the three. I heard on TV there is 
some grumbling from the other 
brands that Toyoto has about 60 
more hp than their cars.    
  
After purchasing our tickets we 
went up stairs in the observation 
area for the tour. The biggest area  
is the car assembly area. The 
most impressive part was there 
must 100 or more race cars in the  
facility in various shops. Two 
photos are attached.  
  
 
(See Raceworld page 2 column 2) 
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(Esther) 

Saturday morning for  a day trip. If 
you would like to caravan with us, 
call us ahead of time so we can 
decide on a meeting time and 
place. 
 
Mark your calendars for the 
Halloween "Fox and Hound" 
Rallye - Saturday, October 
27th!    Get those costumes 
together! 
 
Attention! Change of date: The 
Christmas House Tour has 
now been re-scheduled for 
Saturday, December 8th. So make 
the change on your calendars. You 
don't want to miss it! 
 
 If you would like to step-up and 
be an officer for next year, now 
is the time to submit your name as 
a candidate. New officers 
are elected at the October meeting 
each year, and that's not far off! 
 
 See you soon! 
 ��	����
                  £ 
 
Another Good Read… 
 
Hi Danny, 
  
I have another author for the 
newsletter. Judith Skillings has 
written 3 mystery novels which 
have a strong relationship to 
vintage cars, especially British 
cars. To quote from the bio on the 
covers: 
  
"Judith Skillings and her husband 
own and operate a Rolls-Royce 
and Bentley motorcar restoration 
shop in eastern Pennsylvania, 
which grew from the misguided  
purchase of a 1934 Rolls-Royce 
20/25 in need of everything. She's  
(see book review page 3 column 1) 

 
(Raceworld)  
 
Next we looked at the Gear and  

Transmission, Engineering shop, 
Shock shop, Suspension shop, 

Chassis, Dyno and Machine room. In 
the viewing area there are electronic 
displays to see how various parts  
work and one display allows you to 
electronically build a race car. The 
machine shop has a CNC and can 
build parts that have the quality of a 
Swiss watch. 
  
The next stop was the theater for a 
short film on the week’s racing 
activity describing how the cars  
are prepared and a how time at the 
track is scheduled. From the theater 
we went outside and looked one of 
their expensive motor homes and went 
inside a car hauler.  
  
Next was a pit stop practice session. 
Everyone was given a lug nut as a 
gift. Larry timed the last  
pit stop in the 13 second range, a very 
good time. A photo of the pit stop 
action is attached. 
  
The last stop on the tour was the 
fabrication shop. No cameras were 
permitted. They have all the  
equipment needed to build a car and  
hang body panels. Their body 
templates are all assembled on a 
heavy frame. The car is rolled under it 
and the templates are lowered to be 
sure the body panels are within 
specifications. That concluded the 
tour.  
 
The engines aren't built in house. 
Toyota has a central engine build 
facility for all teams except 
I think Bill Davis builds the engines 
for his teams. It's hard to describe the 
size and complexity of the facility. 
They seem to have everything needed  
 
(See Raceworld page 3 column 2) 

Marine pilot took the 
wheel on TV  
July 27, 2007 by Daily News reporter JENNIFER 
HLAD 

Summarized from aJacksonville Daily News 
article 

A local Marine raced onto the 
small screen in the season finale 
of “Born Country,” a “docu-
reality” series on County Music 
Television. Major Tim Anderson, 
a CH-53 helicopter pilot who 
lives aboard Camp Lejeune, and 
his brother-in-law, Derek Whitis, 
made up one of three teams the 
show followed as they traveled 
4,000 miles in an eight-day car 
race called the Cannonball.  
 
About 100 cars run the “Lap of 
America” every year, and Whitis 
had run the race once before. 
This year, Whitis said he thought 
it would be a great opportunity to 
do something fun with his 
brother-in-law be-fore 
Anderson’s upcoming 
deployment. Anderson hadn’t 
done that type of driving before, 
but Whitis said he figured if 
Anderson could fly a helicopter, 
he wouldn’t have a problem 
driving a sports car.  
 
The eight-day event has 19 
different races at 12 venues in 10 
states, Whitis said. Each night, 
the teams would drive an average 
of 700 miles. While Whitis drove 
all but one of the competitive 
driving events, Anderson did a 
lot of the other 
driving, Whitis said. “It is vital 
that you do the race with 
someone you trust completely,” 
he said, because otherwise it 
would be impossible to sleep in 
the car.  
 
(see Noble M400 page 3 column 3) 
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(book review) 

a produced playwright in the 
Philadelphia area, on the National 
Board of the Rolls-Royce Owners' 
Club, and a graduate of the Bertil 
Roos race-driving school." 
  
Her main character is Rebecca 
Moore, a former investigative 
reporter who has inherited a 
restoration shop from her late 
uncle, and whose transport is a 
1957 MGA. Rebecca seems to be 
unable to avoid dead bodies, the 
first of which is found stuffed into 
the bead blaster in her shop... 
  
I enjoyed her work quite a lot, 
especially the frequent references 
to British cars - large and small - 
and to the world of auto 
restoration. Her titles so far are: 
  
1.    Dead End 
2.    Dangerous Curves 
3.    Driven to Murder 
  
I believe they are available in 
paperback at 
http://www.harpercollins.com, or 
at www.avonmystery.com, and 
http://search.barnesandnoble.com/. 
  
I met Judith Skillings many years 
ago, and thought her quite nice  
Regards, 
 
������
�
    One of the cars… 

 
 

(Raceworld)  
 
for a top rated team, but they aren't 
doing very well. I'll not state any 
opinions other than I wouldn't want 
the job of trying to get them on track. 
There doesn't appear to be any 
shortage of money. For those who 
missed the tour it's worth going if you 
have a few hours to spare. We didn't 
see any of the drivers; I didn't expect 
to see them due to the race at 
Michigan being delayed until 
Tuesday.  
  
����	����������
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

     
 

(Noble M400) 

 
“Tim is your perfect Marine,” 
Whitis said. “You could’ve 
strapped me to the top of the car 
and I could’ve gone to sleep.” 
The team encountered a setback 
when the engine on Whitis’s 
Noble M400 British sports car 
went out in the first race. But the 
team wasn’t about to give up, 
Whitis said.They rented a 
Cadillac Escalade, put stickers all 
over it, and dropped down to the 
exhibition class, Whitis said. As 
the race went on, a handful of 
other teams also encountered 
problems and had to finish in 
rentals as well, he said.“We were 
the unofficial winners of the 
rental car class,” Whitis said.  
 
Whitis and Anderson averaged 
about four hours of sleep a night, 
which Whitis said was difficult 
for him, but more like a “Marine 
vacation” for his brother-in-
law.“When Tim’s (deployed), he 
averages about three (hours of 
sleep), and it’s in a mudhole,” 
Whitis said. “I think he had a 
great time. The only downside is, 
being a typical Marine, he’s Mr. 
Healthy and I made him eat 
drive-through all 
week.”Anderson also helped by 
packing the car like a “human 
game of Tetris,” Whitis said.  
 
The other teams would unpack 
their cars each day at the track, 
but Whitis and Anderson 
wouldn’t need to because it was 
packed so well, nothing would 
move, he said. CMT had cameras 
in the car with Whitis and 
Anderson, and followed them 
throughout the race, in addition 
to pre-race footage shot in  
Jacksonville.“Tim made me mind  
 
(see Noble M400 page 3 column 3) 
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The Southeastern Regional 
Triumph Gathering will be 
returning to Jekyll Island, 
Georgia on October 18th - 20th 
October 2007. The meet is a 
sanctioned regional event for the 
Vintage Triumph Register. The 
theme of the gathering is: 

Raise a little HAVOC at the 
beach 

Featuring all Herald, Vitesse, and 
Sports 6 models 

More information and on-line 
registration is 

available at www.sevtr.org  

___________________________ 
            

              

Update from Union Grove 
 
Every month it seems Bob Thompson, 
comes up with interesting pictures to 
document his hard work towards 
reestablishing his business near Union 
Grove about 30 minutes from 
Statesville. These latest pictures are of 
the crane he built to raise the A-
frames on the garage to be modeled 
after a train station he saw in West 
Virginia. Hopefully he will be able to 
complete the project quickly and 
safely. But there are many loads of 
plywood and shingles to come.  Good 
luck, Bob and keep us posted.  
 

        
 

   It’s attached to the back of a tractor! 
 

     
 
Ol’ Silver was picked to test the 
crane. Bob assures me Silver was not 
hurt in this photo opportunity!  

(Noble M400) 

my manners,” Whitis said.  
 
“Tim didn’t do anything wrong, 
but the jury’s still out on me.”  
 
Anderson was doing training 
workups in anticipation of a de-
ployment and was unavailable for 
comment.  
 

���� �
��������������	�
���
������������
�

    
       Their Noble M 400 
 
 
Please note: This is your 
newsletter and your website. 
Many thanks to this month’s 
contributors! But we  still need 
your support. Best scenario: send 
article and pictures of an outing 
in your British motor car. Better: 
Send pictures of you and your 
car. Worse case scenario: do 
nothing!   
 
Remember the website: It needs 
to be kept current and so updated 
regularly with pictures of club 
events, club members and their 
cars. We will publish digital 
pictures you can email or send 
your photos via surface mail 
directly.   
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 Too funny, just had to include this one!!!  
 

                                
 
 
Terror Alert Status 
 
The English are feeling the 
pinch in relation to recent 
terrorist threats and have raised 
their security level from 
"Miffed" to "Peeved." 
 
Soon, though, security levels 
may be raised yet again to 
"Irritated" or even "A Bit 
Cross." Londoners have not 
been "A Bit Cross" since the 
blitz in 1940 when tea supplies 
all but ran out. Terrorists 
themselves have been re-
categorized from "Tiresome" to 
"A Bloody Nuisance." The last 
time the British issued a 
"Bloody Nuisance" warning 
level was during the great fire 
of 1666. 
 

Also, the French government 
announced yesterday that it has 
raised its terror alert level from 
"Run" to "Hide." The only two 
higher levels in France are 
"Surrender" and "Collaborate." 
The rise was precipitated 
by a recent fire that destroyed 
France's white flag factory, 
effectively paralyzing the 
country's military capability. 
 
It's not only the English and 
French that are on a heightened 
level of alert. Italy has increased 
the alert level from "Shout 
Loudly and Excitedly" to 
"Elaborate Military Posturing." 
Two more levels remain:  
"Ineffective Combat 
Operations" and "Change 
Sides." 
 

The Germans also increased 
their alert state from 
"Disdainful Arrogance" to 
"Dress in Uniform and Sing 
Marching Songs." They also 
have two higher levels: "Invade 
a Neighbour" and "Lose." 
 
Belgians, on the other hand, are 
all on holiday as usual, and the 
only threat they are worried 
about is NATO pulling out of 
Brussels.  
 
The Spanish are all excited to 
see their new submarines ready 
to deploy. These beautifully 
designed subs have glass 
bottoms so the new Spanish 
navy can get a really good look 
at the old Spanish navy. 
 
                          £
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Day Trip to Tryon, North 
Carolina 
 
I received a call from Neil 
Lichblau from his summer 
home in Brevard, North 
Carolina, about a “get-to-
gether” with the 
Triumph  Italias. Sometime 
back, Neil had the opportunity 
to purchase the #197 Italia from 
Vernon Brannon, of Charlotte, 
North Carolina. The newly 
purchased car has gone through 
a transformation to its current 
state. I guess I should also 
mention the $60,000 he spent 
after purchase to get it 
there.  Neil was hoping the two 
Italias could spend the day 
together, and we could 
chaperone them. HA! 
 
The meeting of the Italias was 
to take place after VTR, which 
was good because I hauled my 
car over to Tryon. I asked 
fellow PBMC member David 
Graham if he was interested in a 
road trip, and he said," Of 
course!" I loaded #195 into its 
mobile home the night before so 
David and I would have an easy 
get-a-way the next 
morning. Part of the haul was 
through the scenic roads 
surrounding Rutherfordton, 
North Carolina  with nice 
weather and rolling hillsides. 
 
The Italia was unloaded with 
fifteen minutes to spare but 
needed gas. While refueling we 
noticed the silver Italia 
belonging to Neil was 
zipping through an intersection 
a few yards away!   We had 
only three or four blocks to 
drive meeting up in the 
downtown area of Tryon, 

a small, friendly looking 
town. After the quick once-over 
given the two cars by all that 
were there, David, Neil, his 
friend in the TR4 and myself, it 
was time to get out of the heat.   
We enjoyed a leisurely lunch at 
a pub that was just across the 
street from the cars. 
 
After lunch we drove the two 
cars to a neighborhood repair 
shop to see if what Neil had 
heard was correct!   He was told 
there were exotic Italian cars at 
this shop. We found the shop 
easily, and there were lots of 
cars of interest to us - starting 
with a hidden garage space that 
housed a 166 MM Ferrari with  
history, an original 289 Cobra, 
F- 40 Ferrari and the Maserati 
350 GT that turned our heads 
more than once. It seems that 
the Maserati has some common 
parts shared with the Italias: 
front running lights, rear back-
up lamp, door catches and most 
importantly, the door pulls.   
This was the first production car 
I’ve found, to date, that shares 
common door pulls with the 
Italia. Out in the public section 
of the garage there were 
still more cars; Fiat 600, Ferari 
Tessarosa, Tr4 and other cars of 
foreign origin. It was a great 
shop, one worthy of a road trip 
by friends in the future. 
 
From here we drove around, 
looking for a perfect place 
to take pictures of the two cars. 
That sounded easy, but turned 
out to be a little more 
challenging. After the photo 
session we took turns 
driving each other's Italias.   
This turned out to be a surprise, 
due to the fact that my engine 

was stock and Neil's had a 
performance package. His car 
was a bit of a work-out at low 
speeds. At the same time I had 
David watching over my car, 
since he was in the passenger's 
seat. 
 
Then it was time to load up and 
head home! I'd like to thank 
David for joining in on this 
adventure. I think fun was had 
by all! 
 
    ������  
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Odds & Ends 
 
 
CAR FOR SALE: Sorry for the delay.  Both of my computers are in the shop (have been for a week) and I'm 
sending this from the public library!  The car is a low-mileage '78, with everything original.  Clyde Hollar 
painted it a few years ago, BRG.  It had black interior and top -- the latter almost never used.  The car has sat in 
the garage with maybe 500 miles per year put on it since David Keller, a charter member of the club, died of 
leukemia. His wife, Missy, (Helen) has decided to sell the car, and is asking $6500.  Phone number is 704 873 
8467. Bob 
 
 

 

www.britishcarclubmidlandscentre.com 
  
 From Rick: Have you seen this web 
site, interesting  
(I’d say it’s dazzling!  check it out. dj) 

 
 

 

 

eOctagon # 44 
the American MGB 
Association's  
Online Newsletter  
sent to members of the 
AMGBA 
September 2007   

The AMGBA is North America's oldest and largest club for all 
MGBs, MGB-GTs and Midgets. A nonprofit organization which 
was founded in 1975 and offers color magazines, emagazines, 
technical advice, member recommendations on service, body 
and parts sources, registration of your MG, a tradition of service 
and FREE member classified ads that appear in the Octagon 
magazine AND on the AMGBA web site on the Internet 
(http://www.mgclub.org or www.amgba.com ). 
 
Meet 2007 to be held September 29, 2007 in Charlotte (Mint 
Hill), North Carolina in conjunction with MGs on the Green 
and Mint Hill Madness. We would love to see you there! 
Please note: The next issue of the printed Octagon (October ) 
will be mailed in September. 
- Frank Ochal, President 
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A credible Classic 

Is this an alternative to the 
Chinese efforts to bring back 
the famed MG Marque? 
What do you think? dj 
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Through the twisty bits, it's 
solid. No body roll, no loss of 
grip from those wide 215/45x17 
Yokohamas. The first sign of 
trouble is an inside rear wheel 
lifting, but the limited-slip 
differential deals with that 
without upsetting the stance. 
Against a TVR Chimaera, the 
SuperSports refused to be 
outclassed, although track 
testing would pull them apart. 
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For sheer useability and 
excitement, though, the 
SuperSports is just about right.  
 
(see Super Sports page 9, column 1) 
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(Super Sports) 
 

If a Z3, Boxster, SLK or a TVR 
is too obvious for you, then at 
last here's a classic car that 
could be considered as an 
alternative. 
 
 

�

�
�

�
�
�
�
�
2007 Club Events 
 
Sept 13-16. Fall Auto Show. 
Lowes Motor Speedway. Charlotte, 
NC 
Sept 21-23. “Concours de 
Graylyn” Winston-Salem, NC 
(see concoursdegraylyn.com). 
Club contact is David Graham 
Sept 25.* Club Meeting, Wise 
Guys, Statesville, NC 
Sept 29.* Abington VA 
Weekend. Hosted by Bob & Denice 
Thompson 
Oct 19-21. Eurofest Car Show. 
Sponsored by BMW 
Oct 27.* Halloween Fox & 
Hound Rally (hosted by Gary & 
Sue Colborne) 
Oct 30.* Club Meeting, Wise 
Guys, Statesville, NC 
Nov 30. Brits & Battleships. 
Wilmington, NC 
November: No Meeting 
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Worth considering: BMW Z3 
3.0, from £26,930. Mercedes 
SLK 320K, from £31,240. 
Porsche Boxster, from 31,450. 
TVR Chimaera, from £34,980. 
�
�
 
 
Dec 8 * Christmas Your. 
(Hosted by Sue & Gary 
Colborne) 
Dec 10. Christmas Party @ 
Lineburgers 
* Denotes club sponsored 
events�
______________________________ 

 
Current officers  of the Piedmont 

British Motor Club  
 
President-Esther Stoner 
Vice-President - Karen Hollar 
Secretary - Denice Thompson 
Treasurer -  Nancy Causey 
Historian -  Karen Hollar 
Newsletter  Editor - Danny 
Jacob 
Newsletter Distribution- David 
Graham 
 
 

Information appearing on 
telegraph.co.uk is the copyright of 
Telegraph Media Group Limited and 
must not be reproduced in any 
medium without licence. 
 

�
 

----- Original Message ---- 
From: Shelley Bishton 
<Shelley.Bishton@telegraph.co.uk> 
To: Danny Jacob 
<mgb_mga@yahoo.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, September 4, 2007 
7:30:05 AM 
Subject: RE: permission to reprint 
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Other events… 
 
MGs on the Green, Sept 
29th Mint Hill, NC 
 
Plan to join the NC MG 
Club Fall Mountain tour 
October 5 – 6, 2007 
Contact Karen Hollar 
�

�
�
Check the Website regularly 
for club news, pictures and 
upcoming events at:  
piedmontbritishmotorclub.com 
 
 


